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TOPIC

            DISCUSSION
	Duties  
	· As Committee Chair, my primary focus is on updating the BPRO website myprogo.org with any minutes from meetings, newsletters, blogs or conferences. 


	Election
	· Recently I was in charge of the Executive Board election process; I am the person who populated the ballot that was sent out on January 1st to all of our members.  Stacy sent out an email with a link that I gave her that enabled only BPRO members to access that website and vote for the person they wanted in that position. Out of 1069 BPRO members we had 82 responses.


	Discussion

	· Request for Input
· Committee Chair is asked for input on what might help to get more responses from our members when it comes to elections and surveys from our Spring and Fall Conference Workshops. The numbers were reviewed between the paper surveys in the past and the electronic surveys; it was found that when paper surveys were completed, we would receive twice as many responses with far less members in our organization.  Committee chair is asking for any suggestions.  A suggestion was made that maybe PD officers give awards for participation at the local level for the first person to turn in proof that they completed their survey and maybe even an award for the last person to turn in proof.
· It was discussed that when we have our conferences the amount of responses received from the workshop surveys are even lower than the election responses – for the Spring conference the highest survey response received was 21 responses for the VaCMS User Group (and this is one of the most attended workshops).  Again, Committee chair is asking for suggestions on getting attendees to provide feedback.  It was emphasized that without these responses the Professional Development Chair (Donna Montgomery) does not know our members prefer who or what topic.

	Mentions
	· Although the Communications Committee does not normally have meetings, it is essentially for maintaining the website and populating the surveys for the conferences, due to the lack of participation in the elections and the surveys it may require a meeting in order to brainstorm how to get more members to respond.

	
	

	
	


